Geoffrey Fox


4345 City Lights Terrace 


Jamesville NY 13078-9658








October 9, 1994





Dear Sigi,





Many thanks for keeping in touch!


Here I think it is fair to say we are hanging in -- no catastrophes but a lot of uncertainties.


Biggest change is that Rosemary is now behaving herself and indeed seems to be getting on with her new therapist who is far more serious than the previous one. However still plenty of friction between Rosemary and Oliver and I do not see any good resolution of conflicting desires of various family members.


I think the children are doing OK at school with Oliver as usual not performing to his abilities.


We should be warmer this winter as they have installed a Gas line to the house and there should be new heating system in about three weeks. I am also adding a bunch(50) of evergreen trees of various sizes to eventually(some years) provide greater wind protection for house and driveway. We are changing driveway at bottom to provide a second entry to allow more chance of getting up it in winter.


This should make me happy but true to personality, half of me says that this is all wrong and I should take the next plane to Australia (or equivalent distancing from problems).


My work is all screwed up as although it is a technical success, various “wolves” are snapping at it and would be only too happy if I failed or gave my efforts to them.


I think Zoe is quite happy and has settled down. I don’t feel she has the same concern that you showed to be sensitive to my needs for baby-sitting and meals but we are still afloat.


I hope that your horse is doing just fine and that relations with your parents is still so good.


With all our best wishes:


